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Mayor Pittman called the meeting to order at 7:00pm and announced a quorum.  Council Members present were Amanda Johnson, Sam Eason, Leeanne Mackowski, and Tim Robison.  Council Member Moore was absent.  Staff Present: City Attorney Tim Sralla; Police Chief Sam Love; and Public Works Director Lance Petty, City Secretary Angie Young, and Fire Chief Darrell Fitch
Citizen Kenny Crenshaw gave the invocation and Mayor Pittman led the pledge.
Citizens Presentation
Robin Holmes spoke regarding her passion for helping animals and asking the council to consider an ordinance to make it a violation to not stop and render aid if you hit an animal with your vehicle.  
Deborah Becraft spoke regarding her opinion of whether or not non citizens should be allowed on city boards.  She believes if they do not pay city taxes and they are not registered to vote in the city then they should not be on a city board.

Announcements

Council Member Eason announced the Easter egg hunt this Saturday.  He said there will be an egg hunt, hot dogs, games, and prizes.
Public Hearing
Mayor Pittman opened the public hearing regarding the Prairie Point Annexation at 7:06pm.  Citizen JoAnn Wilson reiterated that she would like to see that no construction begin until the entrance from Highway 114 is built, not even for the infrastructure.  Citizen Deborah Becraft asked about a fire station for coverage of the area.  Mayor Pittman said they do not know yet what or when that will be.  Mayor Pittman also noted that if approved the funding for the infrastructure will be paid by the property owners in the development and not citizens living outside of the development.  There being no further comment Mayor Pittman closed the hearing at 7:08pm.

There was no action as a result of the public hearing.
Consent Agenda

Council Member Robison requested that the minutes of the March 28th meeting be revised to include further detail, indicating that he would speak to the City Secretary regarding what items he is seeking further detail on.  Council Member Mackowski made a motion to approve the Consent Agenda, including the minutes of March 9th, the Department Head Reports, and the Board minutes, with the exception of the March 28th, 2017 minutes.  Council Member Johnson seconded the motion.  All voted aye, the motion carried.
Council member Eason made a motion to re-order the agenda to New Business A, New Business B, Old Business D, Old Business A, Old Business B, New Business E, and Old Business C.  Council Member Robison seconded the motion.  All voted aye, the motion carried.  
Regular Agenda – New Business

Presentation by GSBS Architects

Representatives from GSBS Architects spoke regarding their experience with other developments in the city and an oversight to their design process for building city facilities and also ways to fund improvements for city facilities.  
Atmos Franchise Agreement

Randy West of Atmos spoke regarding the renewal of their 25 year agreement which authorizes Atmos to work on the right of ways and for expansion of mains and relocation of lines.  He also noted the agreement contains the payment process and amends the two previous documents.  Council Member Eason asked what is the main difference in this document and the previous ones.  Mr. West said it is more detailed and that relocation is spelled out.  He also noted that the cost is 5% of the gross revenue.  City Attorney Sralla said he had not yet reviewed the document.  Council Member Johnson made a motion to table this item until legal review can be completed.  Council member Eason seconded the motion.  All voted aye, the motion carried.  

Executive Session
Mayor Pittman announced Executive Session will be held under sections 551.071 and 551.074.  Council convened into Executive Session at 7:42pm.  Council reconvened into the Regular Agenda at 8:11pm.  
Regular Agenda – Old Business
Ordinance adopting 2009 Building Codes
Fire Chief Darrell Fitch said he is fine with going to the 2009 code with the local amendments, noting that if we find something we don’t like we can always go back and amend them.  Mayor Pittman said the engineers said the local amendments were very cumbersome to review.  Council Member Mackowski agreed.  City Secretary Young said the developers were good with 2009.  Council Member Johnson made a motion to adopt the 2009 codes.  City Attorney Sralla said he does not know the differences between local option A and local option B but that most cites go with option B.  Council Member Johnson amended her motion to adopt the 2009 Building Code, Residential Code, Fire Code, Plumbing Code, Mechanical Code, and the Property Maintenance Code including local option B and excluding the Fuel Gas Code and the Energy Conservation Code.  Council member Mackowski seconded the motion.  All voted aye, the motion carried.  

Rebuild of City Hall

Mayor Pittman announced that we had structural engineers look at the building and there are no structural problems. 

Regular Agenda – New Business

Residency requirements for Parks Board

Council member Johnson said we need more people to serve but that she agrees that if you do not pay taxes then you should not be =on the Board.  Council member Eason noted that the Planning & Zoning Commission allows for members that live in the Extra Territorial Jurisdiction and that it should be consistent for each board and that we need more options.  He also noted that we could decide at the time we fill a position rather than just leave it empty.  Council Member Mackowski said you should live in the city to be on a board and that we need to do a better job of promoting the boards.  Council member Robison asked if the system is not broken then why are we trying to fix it.  Council member Robison made a motion to move the discussion to the next meeting.  Council Member Johnson said she would rather finish it tonight.  Council member Eason said the system is broken and that the Parks Board needs to work through issues.  Parks Board President Tommie Eason said she had someone in the ETJ that is interest and they are willing to volunteer but if she can volunteer for an event why can’t she volunteer for a volunteer position.  Parks Board Member Charles Pennington said this has always been a problem.  Mayor Pittman said the Planning & Zoning does not have a budget and the Parks Board does.  Council Member Eason made a motion to allow persons living in the ETJ to be on the Parks Board.  The motion died for lack of a second.  
Regular Agenda – Old Business
Parks & Recreation Board Vacancy
Joshua Mc Cabe presented himself as a candidate for the parks & Recreation Board., he said he has lived here since July and has a military background and takes pride in his community.  He also said he believes we need more young people involved.  Council Member Eason made a motion to appoint Mr. McCabe to the Parks & Recreation Board.  Council member Mackowski seconded the motion.  All voted aye, the motion carried.  

Regular Agenda – New Business

Asset Forfeiture

Police Chief Sam Love presented an agreement for local Asset Forfeiture, noting that all of the surrounding cities have already signed and that if we don’t sign it we won’t get anything.  He said that it is a 70/30 split with the District Attorney if property is the forfeiture is unanswered.  City Attorney Sralla said that if this is in place in Bridgeport then someone in his form has already reviewed it.  Council Member Mackowski made a motion to approve the agreement.  Council Member Johnson seconded the motion.  All voted aye, the motion carried.  
Additional Rooms at Public Works Building

Public Works Director Lance Petty explained the need to move the SCADA system, noting that to move it will better protect the city’s investment and that there are funds in the budget for the SCADA.  He also noted that he is including an office space for the Building Official.  Attorney Sralla said we will need to put it on the agenda for an ordinance for a budget amendment.  Mr. Petty said that of the $18,000.00 it will only be an amendment for $2000.00 for the extra walls.  Council member Mackowski made a motion to approve the budget amendment for the $2000.00 for the extra walls for the office.  Council member Robison seconded the motion.  All voted aye, the motion carried.  
Service Awards Banquet
Tommie Eason said we need to make a commitment for the contract for 40 people for the banquet, which will be a total cost of $1,750.00, which is less than last year.  She noted that for them to hold the room they need a signed agreement; she does not know if a deposit is required.  Attorney Sralla said he would like to see the contract before it is signed.  Mayor Pittman said this item will be addressed at the next meeting.  

Reallocate bank accounts

Mayor Pittman reminded council that the auditor recommended splitting up the bank accounts, as not all funds are covered currently under FDIC insurance.  Council member Eason made a motion to authorize the mayor to reallocate the bank accounts as appropriate.  Council member Mackowski seconded the motion.  All voted aye, the motion carried.  

Council member to review bank reconciliations

Mayor Pittman said this is also a recommendation from the auditor and that former Council Member Dawn Davis had been appointed this task.  Council member Johnson volunteered to perform this task.  

Future Agenda Items

None
Adjourn
There being no further action, at 8:54pm Council Member Mackowski made a motion to adjourn.  Council Member Johnson seconded the motion.  All voted aye, the motion carried.  
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